Lake Chapter, A.B.A.T.E. of MN

Delano Lanes, Delano, MN
August 16, 2014, 3:00 pm
Officers Present:


Sergeant at Arms:
President
Todd Riba

Fred Pawlek

Vice President
Jim Kosse
X
Kimmer Robertson

Secretary
Patty Barnes
X
Michael Shinn

Treasurer
Becky Hasslen
X
Cousin Steve

Chapter Rep
Mike Jencks 
X
John Houston





Keith Knee


Total number of members attending:  20, Guests:  0
Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:  3:13pm
Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:
Vice President thanked everyone for attending the bike show at Camp Friendship. And also thanked those who set up and worked at the Gearhead Get Together in Maple Lake. It was a great event and we should think about doing it again next year. There have been a lot of accidents and surgeries amongst our members. Please keep all our members in your thoughts and prayers.
OFFICER REPORTS

• Secretary’s report: 

Maureen made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and only read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. Dave Truax 2nd.  Motion Passed.
	


Treasurer's Report - July 2014
For the Fourth Month Ending July 31, 2014

Presented at July 16th, 2014 Meeting: Delano Lanes, Delano, 3:00 pm

 

Started July with                                                                                         
$2,513.86
 

Income:
Memberships - July                                                                                       
$142.00

Total:                                                                                                              
$142.00
 
Expenses:
1st class RN mailed to LC Rep – July                                                                   $2.00

1/4 page ad in Road Noise - Gear Head Get Together                                    $35.00

Products: Name badge and business cards                                                       $18.50

Total:                                                                                                               
$55.50
 

July Ending Balance                                                                                   
$2,600.36
 
Earmarks
Seed money for promotional idea                                                                
$150.00

Products donated to ABATE U Auction                                                            
$70.00

Website annual hosting fee (Aug 2014)                                                          
$39.95

State Rally Corn Feed                                                                                   
$100.00

Reimburse Chapter Rep - Hotel Rm @ BOD (1 remaining of 3 per year)     $80.00

2014 Member of the Year Membership – TBD                                              
$80.00

2015 Grounded Hogs Party                                                                            
$900.00

Total:                                                                                                           
$1,419.95

 

Petty Cash:                                                                                                       
$40.20
MRF Donation Fund:                                                                                      
$164.08
Motorcycle PAC of MN Donation Fund:                                                            $0.00
Chapter Gambling Fund:                                                                               
$423.99
Food Shelf Fund:                                                                                               
$19.27
Toys for Tots Fund:                                                                                          
$20.82
Buddy Bear Fund                                                                                             
$17.00
Grand Total:                                                                                             
$3,285.72
 

Spendable:                                                                                                  
$1,180.41
 

• Chapter Rep Report:  Mike reported that the PAC fund was at $19,003.67 as of the end of June. If you can donate to the PAC please do so. Mike also reported that the federal government is going to make another attempt to seize a clubs patch. This brings concern for A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota because how far will they go with this. It was recommended to ready Frank’s article in the Road Noise. If you have anything of concern for the Board of Directors meeting, bring it to Mike or Todd.
Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Maureen made a motion to accept the reports, Nancy seconded. Motion passed.

COMMITTEE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
• Special Events (Becky and Dave Clifton): 

There will be no fall runt this year. The committee thought of having a pool and dart tournament but most bars don’t have more than one dart board. There was a suggestion to have a chili feed with a dart tourney with the Lake Chapter dart boards. 
Another suggestion for a fund raiser was to have a garage sale. This will be for next spring.

Grounded Hogs – Menace has been booked for the band for. Todd and Charles are working together on the second band prior to Menace playing. The Special Events Committee doesn’t want a second band. There will be no t-shirts. Sponsorships will be discussed at the next meeting.
• Products (Holly R. and Danita):  No report available. 
• State Rally (Jim K):  Lake Chapter has approximately nine sponsors. We have security Friday from 1:00 – 4:00 pm. Contact Jim if you want to work. There will be a community cooler down by the Lake Chapter fire/tent. Bring something to donate to the cooler. The chapter will be loading wood at Dave & Becky’s house on August 17th and taking it to the fairgrounds in Litchfield.
• Dial-A-Ride (Mike E):  Kosse talked a little bit about a trailer being donated for our pickup area. Mike Jencks has talked to a supplier in Buffalo and will discuss with him again further. Dan Wieman has room to store the trailer if we get one and he also has a trailer that we can use in case of a pickup.
• Public Relations: (Mitch B):  The Gearhead Get Together in Maple Lake is today and seems to be going well. The workers are talking to a lot of people. We should do this again next year.
Mitch made a motion that we do Bowling for Big Brother/Sisters on November 2nd from 12:00 – 2:00 pm in Big Lake. The t-shirts will be navy blue. Mike Jencks seconded. Motion passed.

Mitch made a motion to buy an A.B.A.T.E. banner or our chapter to use at functions. Patty seconded. Motion passed. Mack will take care of getting the banner.
• Website (Charm B):  Nothing at this time.
• Social Media (Jim K):  No report available.
• Training and Education:  This position is still available. 
· Membership: Dave is working the Gearhead Get Together. Janelle said she would help send out the new member letters.
Ted made a motion to accept the committee reports. Maureen seconded. Motion passed.
LEGISLATIVE REPORTS (limited to 5 minutes maximum)
 MRF Report: (Dawn):  No report available.
• Minnesota Motorcycle Safety Task Force: (Mitch B): The next meeting is September 18th from 5:00 – 7:00 pm. If you would like to go contact Mitch. They are finalizing the 2015 advertising campaign and going over training initiatives. 
• Legislative Report (Todd R): Mack in Todd’s absence talked about the governor’s race and how we have friends on both sides of the isle, which is a good thing. The candidate survey will be going out in the October Road Noise so you can see what your area candidates feel about our issues. You can call Mack or Todd if you have any questions on the upcoming elections.
New Jim made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Janelle seconded. Motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS:

The S.W. District meeting will be September 21st at the Son’s clubhouse in Cokato. Please plan on attending.
Ditch pick up will be October 4th. Meet at the Kwik Trip in St. Boni at noon.

Nominations are open for the Steve Kreitlow Award. Kosse read the description of the award. Nominations should be sent to the chapter president and need to be in by the October meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:
Meeting of the Minds in September 25th – 28th. Contact Mike & Mary or Todd if you would like to do a group ride to Kansas City.
Charm made a motion that the chapter pay for two MOTM registrations for new attendees. Dan seconded. Motion passed.
UPCOMING EVENTS:

August 21st – PAC BBQ at the State Rally site.

August 22nd – 24th, A.B.A.T.E. of MN State Rally, Litchfield
September 6th, Chapter Meeting, Madigan’s, Maple Lake, 3:00 pm
September 25th – 28th MOTM, Kansas City

October 4th – Ditch Pickup, St. Boni

October 4th – Chapter Meeting, Finn’s Place, Mayer 3:00 pm
Maureen made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and only read the motions that were made at the previous meeting. Dave Truax 2nd.  Motion Passed.

Motion to accept Officer’s report as presented – Maureen made a motion to accept the reports, Nancy seconded. Motion passed.

Mitch made a motion that we do Bowling for Big Brother/Sisters on November 2nd from 12:00 – 2:00 pm in Big Lake. The t-shirts will be navy blue. Mike Jencks seconded. Motion passed.

Mitch made a motion to buy an A.B.A.T.E. banner or our chapter to use at functions. Patty seconded. Motion passed. Mack will take care of getting the banner.
Ted made a motion to accept the committee reports. Maureen seconded. Motion passed.

New Jim made a motion to accept the Legislative Reports. Janelle seconded. Motion passed.

Charm made a motion that the chapter pay for two MOTM registrations for new attendees. Dan seconded. Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 4:04 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Barnes
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